

SSC Meeting Minutes

Thursday 17th January 2019 7.30pm village hall

PRESENT: Emily Tudball
Lynsay Wrigglesworth
Mags Moore
Chris Cully
Chris Morris

Kathy Bird
Sophie Hilton
Paul Spurrier
Julie Cully
Jane Hartharn

APOLOGIES: Mike Grayson, Nigel Hilton, Michelle Hilton

1. Welcome and Apologies

Emily welcomed everyone to the meeting and gave the apologies.

2. Action from the previous meeting

All actions from last meeting have been done

3. Previous Events

NYE – Emily gave an overview of the evening, lots of very positive feedback from everyone who attended, although not as lively as last year. We served the right amount of food and beer as we had very little wastage.

4. Future Events

Wine Tasting – Chris Cully confirmed Geoff can come on Saturday 13th April this time it will be white wine, same as last time, needs bookings in multiples of 10, 30 attended last year.

Action

Chris will book the village hall, confirm date and time with Geoff and arrange everything needed for the night and the advertising.

Village Tidy – All agreed we would do it, the national litter pick starts on 22nd March to 23rd April so we should do it within that time.

Action

Emily will send an email out with dates, and will confirm details at the February meeting.

Open Gardens – Julie C suggested a weekend of open gardens possible a small fee for a local charity, and refreshment in the village hall.

Action

Emily will do an article for the standard asking for interest and will set a date if the response is high.

Theatre Evening – Chris Cully has been in touch with the theatre company and has 3 plays to choose from, My Brilliant Divorce, Happy Jack & The Kingfisher he will he will email the synopsis of each one and we can decide. Running time is approx 90 mins with an interval and will cost £265 and has a date for Saturday 8th June.

Action

Chris to email the synopsis, confirm the booking with the theatre co. and book the village hall. He will also do an article for the standard.

Fete – Paul has said Eric Siddall is part of a classic motor bike club and thought it might be nice to ask him to come along with a few other and display the bikes. This lead on to asking Brad to come with his team bikes.

We have decided like last year to have no live gun/cannon display from the Battlefield Society with the dog show running either side of the displays. Emily will confirm with Wayne if he is happy with this; if not she will contact the archery society from the Crooked Billet.

Action

Paul to speak to Eric Siddall and Brad.
Emily to email Wayne.

5. Financial Update

Sophie confirmed she is still waiting for Graham to come back to her ref the audit of account, she will chase.

Bank Balance - £4375.92, Cash – £291.25, minus £250 still to be paid to Highfields.

Action

Sophie to email Graham ref, accounts audit and hopefully update at next meeting.

6. CEF

Paul updated by confirming he is applying for a grant for indoor/outdoor lighting and a generator which Nigel has agreed to provide storage for. Chris Hayley-Norris will look through the application but will not put it in until March for April's meeting.

7. Stutton Standard

Emily confirmed all articles must be in by 31st January.

Emily will thank Phil and Christine for their generosity for the wreath making and introduce the table tennis table.

Chris M will send his article in.

Emily to cover bonfire night/Christmas/NYE

Julie logo for VH/Tuesday club

Chris C wine tasting/theatre

Emily open gardens

8. AOB

Julie has invited Emily to the next VH meeting 27th Feb. Emily has accepted.

VH committee are buying a table tennis table from wreath making, a card of thanks has been send to Phil and Christine (Emily is putting it in the Standard).

Michelle has asked for some kitchen equipment, Julie confirmed the VH committee have agreed to buy these.

Insurance, Emily confirmed the cost for 12 months insurance is £340 this includes bonfire night.

Paul confirmed after speaking with Keith the field is available this year for Bonfire night.

9. Close

Emily thanked everyone for coming.

Date set for the next meeting Thursday 21st February, 7.30pm VH.